
 
 

 

ADDENDUM TO THE SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR POLICY  

THIS IS RELEVANT DURING PARTIAL RE-OPENING OF SCHOOL AND IN RELATION TO COVID-19 

IT WILL BE REVIEWED IN LINE WITH GOVERNMENT GUIDANCE  

Government guidance states: 

15. Covid-19 
        It is important for schools to be calm and disciplined environments, where 

everyone follows the rules. School will continue to ensure that children are 

respectful regarding the sensitive subject of Covid-19. School understands that 
current circumstances can affect the mental health of pupils and their parents 
in a way that affects behaviour but any child deliberately not following the 

social distancing rules in place in school will follow the behaviour policy.  
 
School will continue to use its reward and sanction system for the usual school rules and 

expectations and the changes to the rules and additional expectations brought about by the 

measures in place to reduce and manage the risks posed by the Covid-19 virus. 

The changes to usual rules and routines will be shared before children return to school in order that 

parents are familiar with expectations and can share them with children. They will also be able to 

clarify any parts or asked questions prior to returning. 

On the first day back to school children will have an assembly – in their group – outlining the 

changes and things they need to know about the differences they might see and how they can make 

sure they follow the rules. There will be a question and answer session after this assembly to ensure 

children understand why these are in place and can clarify their understanding from the outset.  

Staff will gently remind children of the expectations at any point they should be moving to a 

different part of school or about to do a different activity. They will also be vigilant at play and 

lunchtimes and around school to ensure these reminders happen where children ‘forget 

themselves’.  

School will take very seriously any children who do not adhere to the gentle reminders, consistently 

behave outside of the guidelines despite these reminders or deliberately seek to break them.  

We will seek to work with parents in the first instance where this is the case but will escalate rapidly 

through the sanctions in our behaviour ladder where the requests to conform are not met.   

 
 
 
 


